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  Newaygo United Methodist Church News

We are a caring and supportive community where all are welcome.  We are God’s Dreamseekers who seek to make disciples in ways that show love, respect and service to our community.
Prayer for the New Year
It is the first week of January and already I am behind in the church office.  Imagine that.  With the end of 2013 and the start of 2014 brings much work to do, finishing year end giving, transferring financial information into the 2014 year in the computer system, printing w2’s, printing and mailing year end giving reports for you to use on your income taxes, year end reports that have to be sent to the West MI Conference office, catching a cold…..the list goes on.  Each year, just like the rest of you I come into the new year thinking…”I am going to be more organized.”,  “I am going to plan my time better.”  “I am going to lose weight.”  “I am going to exercise at least three times a week.”…again, the list goes on.  I even sent out an email last week with some approximate deadlines I hope to hit when getting some of these things completed.  This email was in hopes that if you had the deadlines I have given myself you would help keep me accountable if I don’t hit those deadlines.  (Keep in mind I set them early, but by law some of them are later, I am giggling at my attempt to make it ok if I don’t hit the deadlines I set for myself.)  Don’t we all do this?  
I have a digital calendar, I even downloaded the United Methodist Church Calendar with all kinds of important information I might need.  This calendar has all church and each of my family members’ activities (including my mom’s) and it is synced with all the digital devices I use so that I always have it on my person.  Now I just have to set an alarm to remind myself to look at it every morning!  Each new year, we plan, we make lists, we make new “new year’s resolutions”, we add last year’s resolutions to this year’s new ones, because of course we didn’t actually do everything on our resolutions list.  We seriously think about what we want to do for the next new year, we may even pray about those resolutions asking God to help us to meet at least one of them.
As I sat thinking about mine, I wondered to myself, “Do I ever actually ask God what his resolutions for me might be this year?”  “Do I listen to what God wants from me as I try to plan and try to harness all the wonderful craziness that is my life?”  No matter how much we plan, how many new year’s resolutions we make in these first days of the new year, life has a way of creeping in to our calendars and mixing up our carefully laid plans.  When our carefully laid plans are interrupted by life, what do we do?  We pray, so I went hunting for a prayer for the new year and what I found was this Covenant prayer first introduced to Methodists by John Wesley in 1755 as part of a Covenant Renewal Service. Wesley was not the author of the prayer, but his adoption of the prayer provided early Methodists with a means of remembering God’s covenant, and renewing their own commitment to love and serve God.
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I am no longer my own, but thine.
Put me to what thou wilt, rank me with whom thou wilt.
Put me to doing, put me to suffering.
Let me be employed for thee or laid aside for thee,
exalted for thee or brought low for thee. 
Let me be full, let me be empty.
Let me have all things, let me have nothing.
I freely and heartily yield all things to thy pleasure and disposal.
And now, O glorious and blessed God, Father, Son and
Holy Spirit, thou art mine, and I am thine. So be it.
And the covenant which I have made on earth,
let it be ratified in heaven. Amen.
As I read, contemplate, read again and make this simple prayer my own, it reminds me to be open to whatever God has planned, trust God with my future and serve him with my life.  One sentence keeps coming back to me.  And now, O glorious and blessed God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit, thou art mine, and I am thine. So be it.
No matter how many resolutions I make, no matter how much I plan or how many lists I make, no matter how many deadlines I hit or miss, one thing is for sure, God is with me and I am his.  So  be  it.

Each morning in January I am going to read this prayer and then plan my day.  Remembering that I need to have a plan, but that I also need to be open to what God has happening in my life.  Will you join me in adding this prayer to your New Year’s Resolutions.  Each day as you pray this prayer, pay attention to the words, and reflect on what each line means for you.

Deb Prins
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Men’s Club Report

We are taking a couple of weeks off during the holidays.
I have but one short news to share regarding Dwayne, then I will change to someone else.  The last I heard was that Dwayne was going to school to learn how to be a Shepherd.  We think Pastor Kathy could have taught him everything he needs to know to be in the kids Christmas program.

So as not to pick on the same people all the time we will choose someone else.  That someone is Pastor Kathy and Joe Groff a fine pare if I ever saw one.

The roads are very slippery so news is hard to find.

What do you call 40 guys watching the Super Bowl on television???

HAPPY NEW YEAR!

Don Pederson
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All women are welcome at any of the following meeting.  Join us when you are able.

Longcore Circle –We will not meet in January or February.  Please watch future newsletters and bulletins for more information regarding the next meeting in March.    
UMW-Ladies Night Out – Tuesday, January 14th at 6:30pm.  We will have a short business meeting, devotional and great fellowship!  All women are welcome.  
Mary Martha Circle – Tuesday, January 21st at 9:30am.  All women are welcome to join us.  We have a business meeting then a time of devotion and bible study.
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For those who sew:  complete kits for making Little Dresses for Haiti are available in the fellowship area.  Please pick them up and sew, then return completed dresses to the church and we will be sure they are delivered so they can be shipped to Haiti.  

Please Remember these persons in your prayers.
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Arlene Beeler

Nancy Ferguson

June Wade

Jean Bumstead

William & Freda Corrigan

Gordon Schuiteman

Susanne Geerdink

George Suchy

Clara Burris

Family of Florence Lee
Caring God,
we acknowledge before you our fears; we acknowledge before you our anxieties;
we acknowledge before you our doubts.  Help us to recognize in the depths of our being that we are not alone,
but that you are truly present in this painful hour.  We pray that you might ease our burdens
by the assurance of your companionship, by the knowledge of your abiding love,
and by the hope we share in Jesus Christ, in whose name we pray. Amen.
Food Distribution to Families in Need
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Newaygo County Mobile Food Pantry is scheduled at the following locations to distribute free food to individuals and families in need.  Most food distributions take approximately one hour.  Please do not arrive more than 30 minutes prior to the scheduled delivery time.  Bring your own container to hold 50 lbs of food.  You will check in upon arrival unless otherwise stated.
· Monday, January 6, 5pm, Fremont United Methodist Church, FREMONT

· Wednesday, January 8, 5pm, Hesperia Community Education, HESPERIA

· Sponsored by Local Area Churches

· Thursday, January 9, 3pm, Amazing Grace Acres Church, BROHMAN/BITELY

· Saturday, January 11, 9:30am, First Christian Reformed Church, FREMONT

· Wednesday, January 15, 10am, First Baptist Church of WOODLAND PARK

· Wednesday, Jan. 15, 4:45pm, Second Christian Reformed Church, FREMONT

· Saturday, January 18, 2pm, Bailey Christian Church, BAILEY

· Tuesday, January 21, 4:30pm, Northland Church of Christ, GRANT/NEWAYGO

· Wednesday, January 22, 5pm, Hesperia Community Ed, HESPERIA, Sponsored by Lighthouse Community Church

· Tuesday, January 28, 5pm, River Valley Community Church, NEWAYGO
A complete list of food trucks is posted on the bulletin board at the church.  Call the church office if you have any questions at 652-6581.  You can also find a food list each week in the Hi-Lites Shoppers Guide
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Christian Education News
Sunday School for All Ages Sunday, @ 11:00am
All are welcome!

“Give and it will be given to you.  …  For  with the measure you use, it will be measured to you.”  Luke 6:38
            2013 Mission Giving 

Camp Sunday                          $      62.15

Catholic Christian Charities         940.00

Christian Education                      103.50

Christmas Family -circle               635.50

Coats for Kids                               993.00

CROP walk                                 3415.00

Dresses for Haiti                           740.00

Emma Graham Scholarship          100.00

Giving Tree                                   238.20

Habitat for Humanity                    117.50

Haiti School Kits                           326.47

Heifer International                       295.78

Hoovers                                           63.00

Human Relations                            78.00

Kids Hope-local                              98.22

LOVE-items                                    50.00

LOVE - food pantry                      631.55

Mel Trotter Dinner                        151.00

Native American                             70.00

No More Malaria                           220.04

One Great Hour of Sharing             74.25

Peace with Justice                           61.00

UMCOR-UMW                            200.00

UMCOR-Okalahoma                    315.40

UMCOR-Philippines                      99.15

U. M. Student Sun.                         65.00

World Communion                         71.25

Vera House                                   100.00

                                                     ______

                                              $ 10,314 .96

God Loves a Cheerful Giver 
 Thank you!

As you can see from the record above, you have opened your hearts and given generously all year long.  You will never know the lives that you have touched or the impact that you have made on someone.  But you did take care of your brothers and sisters in need.  

Thank you!

May God Bless You

Upcoming Mission Concerns

Jan. 12th- is Human Relations Day-envelopes will be provided in a Sunday bulletin, which you may place in the offering tray.

    Human Relations Day

This offering supports Youth Offender Rehabilitation programs, Community Developers self-improvement programs, and United Methodist Voluntary Services-community work and advocacy that challenge oppression and injustice in the United States and Puerto Rico.
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UMCOR

UMCOR is in need of money for the Philippines. Most of you have heard about the typhoon that wiped out that country.  Imagine being homeless, without food, water, clothing, and no shelter available.   If you can find it in your heart and budget, please consider donating to the UMCOR jar located in the narthex.  All the money will go to the Philippines.                                    

A gift opens the way for the giver and ushers him, into the presence of the great.
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Treasurer’s Report

Thank you for being such a giving and generous church in 2013.  Each month we are able to meet the needs of the church and we were able to pay 100% of our Ministry Shares for 2013.  THANKS BE TO GOD!

Contributions through December 31, 2013 -
$  10,576.00
Expenses through December 31, 2013 -  
$    9,884.00 




Total Overage
       $       692.00
NOTE:  Please remember the ministries of your church as you plan for 2014, prayerfully consider how you can help with your time, talents and treasure.    If you have any questions or would like to see a more detailed treasurer’s report please call Deb Prins at 231-652-6581 or see the copy of the reports posted on bulletin board in the church office.
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4th Saturday Pancake Breakfast Returns

Saturday, January 25, 2014

Serving 8am-11am

 

All you can eat pancakes, sausage, scrambled eggs, biscuits & gravy, drink and fruit.  Free will offering.

If you can help cook or serve, please see Jean Reynhout.  We will also need to put flyers up around town the week of January 13th so if you can do that, please stop in the church office and pick them up.

Have a blessed new year!
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Worship Helpers for January

January 5  
Liturgist:   Carline Knoll
Acolyte:   Elizabeth Brooks
Inside Ushers:  Ruth Merritt & Ardie Tanis
Outside Ushers:  Al & Karen Winchel
Projector:  Taylor Prins
Sound: Deb Prins
January 12
 Liturgist:   Ron Pardonnet
Acolyte:  Taylor Prins
Inside Ushers:  Dianna Weaver & Jen Larsen
Outside Ushers: Jean Reynhout & Anne Henning
Projector: Deb Prins
Sound: Mark VanDyke
January 19  
Liturgist: Nancy Clark
Acolyte:  Morgan Pope
Inside Ushers: Vern & Carolyn Boose
Outside Ushers:  Steve & Liz Moore
Projector:  Taylor Prins
Sound: Deb Prins
January 26 
Liturgist:  Kay Pardonnet
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Acolyte:  Blake Larsen
Inside Ushers: Dorothy Besemer & Dolores Cook
Outside Ushers: Carline Knoll & Harriet Kiper
Projector: Deb Prins
Sound:  Mark VanDyke

Newaygo United Methodist Church Activities
January 2014
	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	
	
	
	1
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

7pm - Choir


	2
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off

	3

	4


	5 
9:30am – Worship
11am – Sunday School for All Ages 

	6  
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study
	7 

	8  
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

7pm - Choir


	9  
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off

	10

	11


	12
9:30am – Worship
10:30am – Finance & Church Council Meet – budget & salaries
11am – Sunday School for All Ages
Human Relations offering
	13
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study

	14 
6:30pm – Ladies Night Out, UMW Meeting

	15
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

7pm - Choir


	16 
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off

	17

	18


	19  
9:30am – Worship

11am – Sunday School for All Ages

	20
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study


	21
9:30am – Mary Martha Circle 

	22
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

7pm - Choir


	23
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off

	24

	25
8am-11am – 4th Saturday Pancake Breakfast Returns

	26
9:30am – Worship

11am – Sunday School for All Ages


	27
9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

1:00pm – Wired Word Bible Study


	28

	29
8:30am – Men’s Group @ City Limits

9am -12pm Pastor Kathy’s Office Hours

7pm - Choir


	30
Pastor Kathy’s  Day Off

	31
	


If you have any activities you would like added to the calendar or to announcements in the bulletin for your group, please contact Deb Prins at 652-6581 (church) or email to debprins@sbcglobal.net and we will print your activity in the announcements .

January Birthdays


1/1	Norm Pedalty


1/2	Amelia Stine


1/7	Alicia Pedalty


1/8	John Dryer


1/8	Terry Osborn


1/10	Jane Bode Fowler


1/10	Steven Cain


1/11	Barbara Deitz


1/14	Elizabeth Brooks


1/14	Irene Payne


1/14	Connie VanderHyde


1/15	LeeAnn Hesse


1/20	Desiree Ryan


1/22	Kathryn Cain


1/22	Jeff Berwald


1/27	June Wade


Happy Birthday to you!





January Anniversaries


1/2	Dan & Edna Schilling


1/18	Steven & Molly Cain


1/23 Chris & LeeAnn Hesse








Happy Anniversary





�





Church Staff


Pastor:  Kathy Groff


Pastor Kathy is in the church office on Monday and Wednesday Mornings and other times by appointment.


Phone:  231-652-6581


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:kthlngrff@gmail.com"�kthlngrff@gmail.com�





Administrative:  Deb Prins


Deb is in the office Monday –Thursday from 9am to 2:15pm


Phone:  231-652-6581


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:debprins@sbcglobal.net"�debprins@sbcglobal.net�





Kids Hope Co-Directors:  LeeAnn Hesse


Phone:  231-652-7435


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:l.hesse@sbcglobal.net"�l.hesse@sbcglobal.net�


Shelbi Hesse


Phone:  231-225-2974


Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:shelbijean78@yahoo.com" �shelbijean78@yahoo.com� 





Organist:  Lois VanDyke


Phone:  231-924-2329


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:loisvandyke@hotmail.com"�loisvandyke@hotmail.com�





Choir Director:  Cathy Badge


Phone:  231-652-1478


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:bbadge@riverview.net"�bbadge@riverview.net�





Custodian:  Karen Winchel


Phone:  231-689-0677


Email:  �HYPERLINK "mailto:sahoka_farms@yahoo.com"�sahoka_farms@yahoo.com�





Please feel free to contact any of the church staff if you have any questions or concerns.  





Kids Hope USA 


The children enjoyed their party this year together with their mentors and prayer partners.  Thank you for your support of this wonderful outreach.  Please continue to pray for the Kids Hope USA children and their families.


�





If you would like to help during worship as usher, acolyte, liturgist, sound or projector, please call Deb Prins at 652-6581 or leave a note on the desk in the office.  If you are scheduled and can’t be there, please call someone else to replace you.  Thanks.


			Deb


�       �





Mary Martha Circle Rummage & Plant Sale


 


May 23rd & 24th


9am-4pm


 


 


Mark your calendars today!!!!  


Start cleaning out your closets and bring your donations for the rummage sale in by Wednesday, May 22nd.  Please bring your plants and garden items in by Thursday, May 23.  You may leave your donations on the table in the basement marked “Rummage Sale Donations”.  Thank you in advance for your support.


 


If you have any questions or would like more information please contact Carline Knoll at 231-652-1147





Newaygo United Methodist Church Newsletter





Deadline for articles is 4:00PM on the 20th day of each month in the church office.





The Editor reserves the right to edit for content and space.
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January 2014 Newsletter


Join us for worship on Sunday morning at 9:30 am with fellowship following.


Sunday School for all ages at 11:00am each Sunday
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